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SELLINDGE SURGERY – PATIENT SURVEY 2012
Our survey held in 2012 was based on A&E attendance and urgent access.  The scope of the survey was to determine how many 
patients have attended A&E during the last 12 months and how many of those were appropriate.  We also wanted to establish how
aware our patients are of the alternatives that are available to them when they wish to be seen urgently.
In total we received 110 completed forms.  90% are aware of the Emergency surgery (formally known as ‘open Surgery’) held 
every weekday morning for urgent problems that cannot wait for a booked appointment.
93% are aware of the existence of NHS Direct for advice on minor medical problems.  62% are aware of the Walk-in centre at 
Folkestone.  10% are aware of Minor injury services operating at Charing, Ham Street, Ivy Court in Tenterden, Kingsnorth, 
Woodchurch and Wye surgeries and only 9% are aware that every visit to A&E results in a charge to the Practice of between 
£54.00 and £139.00, even if you do not wait to be seen.
29 patients who completed the survey have attended A&E during the last 12 months and it was apparent from the comments they 
made that the majority were appropriate.
We would like to encourage any patient who needs to be seen urgently; in the first instance to contact the surgery and a member of 
the reception staff will advise you on the best option for you.  If you ring after 6.30pm your call will go directly through to Out of 
Hours.  Fridge magnets are available at the surgery with all the relevant telephone numbers,  please ask at reception.

VILLAGE CLEAN UP AUTUMN 2012

The weather was very kind, with nice blue skies and 
sunshine, for the Autumn Village Clean Up to get 
the Village all clean for Christmas, which took 
place on Saturday December 8th 2012.  
Around 12 people took part in the clean up, and 
huge big thank you goes to these people who went 
all over the Village filling up bags of rubbish, the 
picture shows a small amount of what was picked. 
Another big thank you to the people around the 
Village who offered space in their own whellibins 
for some of the rubbish.
The next Village Clean Up will be in Spring 
probably in April 2013

(Below Salt bin at Barrow Hill Rise)
SALT and GRIT BINS

The Parish Council have purchased and installed a Salt / Grit bin 
at the junction of Barrow Hill Rise and Barrow Hill.  There were 
plans to put a Salt / Grit bin at the junction of Whitehall Way 
and Swan Lane, but after a site meeting it was found that there is 
no grass verge to place it on, we cannot place them on public 
pathways. Shepway District Council has also installed Salt / Grit 
bin in the lower part of Greenfields.  Now there are four salt 
bins in the Parish, the others being at the upper part of 
Greenfields and at the junction of Swan Green and Swan Lane.
The Parish Council must point out that the contents of the bins 
are for the use on the highway and public pathways, and must 
not be used on private drives or pathways.

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR
The next date for the popular Sellindge Village Hall Table Top Fair is Saturday January 5th from 10am to 2pm.  Tables can be 
booked in advance for £5.00 per table, please phone  01303 813 475 or on the day, if there are any left at £8.00.

TAI CHI FOR HEALTH CLASSES
Flexible classes mean you can start any week, every Wednesday 8.00pm – 9.00pm Sellindge Village Hall £6. 
Tai Chi For Health programs are created by medical and Tai Chi experts to make Tai Chi accessible for anyone, removing low 
stances and high impact moves, suitable for all ages and levels of fitness. It is easy to learn, safe and has many health benefits: 
learning to relax, improve muscle strength, stability and flexibility, improve balance and co-ordination are just a few. Or you may 
simple want a gentle, relaxing form of exercise at the end of the day and this style of Tai Chi is approved by Arthritis Care UK.
Contact Andy on 07587 167756 or Email taichiforyou@hotmail.co.uk or Website www.taichiforyou.co.uk

GARDENERS’ JUMBLE SALE
Sellindge Gardeners’ will be holding their annual Jumble Sale on Saturday January 19th in the Village Hall at 2.00pm 1





SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk   From Your Parish Council Clerk Linda Hedley

By the time you read this you will have eaten all the turkey – I hope – and are back to work. So I hope you had an enjoyable 
Christmas and New Year break.  
Your Council met on December 11th, with all but one of your Councillors present.  There was only one member of the public.
There were no decisions from the District Council to report. However the Bernurst application was considered by your Council. 
This application was the second one for the site.  Your Parish Council objected to the previous application. This was due in the 
main, to the intensification of the site, access to the site along with other issues raised by nearby residents.  With the second plans 
your Council were pleased to see that their objections to the previous application had been carefully considered. Additionally 
Members of the Planning Group visited the site and with input from nearby residents have supported this new application.  Since 
the Parish Council put their comments in, we have been informed by Shepway District Council that the large Beech tree and large 
Oak tree on the Bernhurst site have been given Tree Preservation orders. 
The amount of correspondence has decreased leading up to the Christmas break, this allowed to meeting to end early.
The projects that your council are following are varied, but unfortunately slow to come to fruition. Mrs Carey reported that the 
bus shelter at the junction of A20 with Swan Lane will be replaced in January. The bus shelter was a project started by your 
Parish Council, which Mrs Carey has kindly taken over and has funded the bus shelter from her KCC allocation from highways. 
As the Clerk to your Council I reported to members the length of time that it has taken to get through to the correct people to 
attempt to resolve the flooding in Moorstock Lane.  An officer from the Highways department reported that some of the water had 
been sucked up by a tanker, but with the heavy rain a more permanent solution needs to be found. Potholes continue to be 
reported by Councillors and me. Your Council has paid for and filled with salt a salt bin Barrow Hill Rise.
The budget for the coming financial year was debated. Central Government changed the way that District Councils need to deal 
with Council Tax claimants; this has meant changes in the way in the Precept will be paid. For this year your Council is hoping 
for a transitional grant which will be paid to Parish Councils. This may not happen in future years so Parish Councils are being 
advised to make adjustments to their budgets to replace the losses. With all this information the budget has not yet been agreed 
and will be further debated in January.  The next meeting is on Tuesday January 8th. As always you are welcome to attend.

Your Councillors wish you a very Happy New Year.

FROM YOUR COUNTY COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Member for Elham Valley, Kent County Council

Not everyone is aware that the council tax you pay covers only about a quarter of the spending on schools, social care, libraries,
roads etc...  The balance is made up of funding from the national pool of business rates and come to us as a mixture of grants for 
specific purposes, (such as the Dedicated Schools Grant) and general grant based on a formula of population, deprivation etc.  The 
system is fearsomely complicated and has always favoured Councils in London, the Midlands and the North.  This matters 
because areas like Kent do not get an equal share of national resources to deal with the same level of needs such as care of the 
elderly.  It's particularly unfair when other local authorities get a higher grant allocation per person and then place that person in a 
care home in Kent pushing up prices for local people.  The same happens for Looked After Children where we have about 1,600 
of our own but the same again placed in Kent by Councils from London and across the country putting pressure on our schools, 
the NHS and other services.  Kent also faces special pressures from being a 'gateway' to Europe with heavy through traffic, costs 
in dealing with unaccompanied young asylum seekers and the infrastructure needed to support the housing growth in the Thames 
Gateway and Ashford.  We are still making the case for fairer funding and it's even more important now that there is less money 
with the government trying to bring public spending back in line with income.  Local government has already taken big reduction 
in grants over the last two years and we've done our best to make the savings through reducing staff (putting more services on-
line), reconfiguring services (e.g. the registry service moving in to libraries), better procurement (employing specialist staff to buy 
goods and services at a lower cost) and selling more of our services to Councils outside Kent (e.g. our legal services).  This has 
enabled us to save around £200m over the last two years whilst freezing Council Tax.  But there's no doubt that it gets harder to 
make savings as the 'easier' savings have now been made.  On December 19th, the Government announced the amount of our 
grants for 2013/14 and for Kent County Council the unwelcome news was that we need to find a further £15 million of savings on 
top of the £60 million we'd already planned for next financial year. Councillors will be discussing this in January with the budget 
being debated at full Council on February 14th.
I've received a letter from the National Grid about the works they are doing to upgrade the electricity network.  From Monday 
January 7th, the temporary traffic lights will be going back in Church Lane and this time there will also be a 30mph speed limit 
which could be in place for up to 18 months.
On the good news front, January should see the demolition and replacement of the concrete bus shelter with a wooden one which 
should both be more weather proof and better looking; this project has been funded from the share of the Highways budget that I 
am able to allocate as your County Councillor.  Happy New Year!

SDC CLLR MRS JENNY HOLLINGSBEE  812 066 / Mobile 07887 918 458 / e-mail jennyhollingsbee@fsmail.net

Christmas and New Year are times that traditionally families get together. Often this is not possible due to a range of reasons and 
we especially think of our service men and women at this time and wish them well for 2013.  I am sure all our thoughts also 
are with the families in Connecticut who have been changed forever by such a tragic incident.  The start of a New Year is also a 
time to reflect on 2012 and to thank all those who carry out volunteer work to make lives of others a little more bearable – in 
particular the volunteers who prepared a Christmas Day Lunch in Lyminge for people on their own and also for the those who are 
running the Winter Shelter in Folkestone.  Throughout December I attended many Carol Services for different voluntary 
organizations, including my own Civic Carol Service and this has been a good way of recognizing those who work tirelessly for 
the good of others and to be able to thank them.  I have also been to many School Christmas Performances and continue to be very 
impressed with the standard and the enthusiasm of the young people in our District.  Congratulations go to Little Learners who 
have been successfully reaccredited with the Kent Quality Award by demonstrating high quality practice over the last three years.

Finally, may I wish you all a Happy and Peaceful New Year. 3



KENT POLICE

Security – Take steps to secure your home and garden before you set off to help deter unwanted visitors while you're away.
Make sure all doors and windows are locked and any valuable items are tucked out of view, as well as packaging or boxes from 
new Christmas presents. If you can, ask a trusted neighbour to keep an eye on your property and even park on your drive while 
you're away. Cancelling milk and paper deliveries and using timer switches on lights and radios will also help to give the 
impression that someone is home. 
It's a good idea to secure the outside of your property too. Store expensive tools and gardening equipment somewhere secure and 
chain them together or to a ground anchor to make them harder to remove. Lock sheds, garages and outbuildings and make sure 
garden gates are locked from the inside. Secure boundaries, security lights and alarms around your property can all help to deter 
unwanted visitors.

Cold Callers alert - This is a reminder to all Neighbourhood Watch & Country Eye: We have received a number of calls about 
companies who cold call. In particular Carlton Security Solutions & Direct Response. Both selling security alarm systems. In 
some instances they are claiming to be working with Kent Police. This is not the case.
Please report any calls from these companies to Kent Trading Standards, who advise consumers to be wary when dealing with 
cold callers on your telephone & at their door. Consider carefully whether you do want the goods or services offered.
To report any concerns you have or for details of Buy With Confidence traders call Trading Standards via Citizen Advice 
Consumer Service on 08454 040 506.  You can also visit www.buywithconfidence.gov.uk   for a list of traders.
If you feel threatened or intimidated them please call the police at the time of the incident.
Regular crime prevention advice, news and information from, sign-up fortnightly district e newsletter: www.kent.police.uk/enews

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups

The Pop In is now increasing in popularity, with people coming from as far away as Ashford, Folkestone and Dover.  The Pop In
is open Monday and Wednesday from 8.30am to 12 Noon, also now on Tuesday the Pop in is open from 8.30am to 4.00pm, where 
you can stop relax have a cuppa and a chat, browse the bric – a – brac or the good selection of books and meet friends or make 
new friends, you can also get information from one of the outside agencies who will be attending the Pop In on certain dates.  
The Pop In also holding information directories from Age UK and Case Kent (Shepway).  The Pop In now has a Hearing library 
with a good variety of titles.  Lots of good books to choose from.  Reflexology can be arranged through the Pop In.
On Tuesday’s – Suzie is at the Pop In from 10.30am offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures.
On Tuesday 15th  Hi Kent the charity for the deaf, serving hearing aids etc.
John Brooks from Age UK Folkestone & Dover will be at the Pop In on Tuesday’s 15th & 29th between 10.00am and Noon.
100’s of books paperbacks 10p hardbacks 50p, loads of children’s books 20p come and see for yourself.
Michael Garrod gives a big thank you to Betty and Rosemary for their help in running the Pop In and to the friends of the Pop In 
for their support throughout the year.  We look forward to seeing you in 2013

WEATHER FACTS FOR NOVEMBER 2012

           Minimum temp. –2.25°C Fri.30th.                               Mean night temp. 3.27°C
             Maximum temp. 13.50°C Tues.13th..                           Mean day temp. 10.31°C

The rainy weather from October continued on into November. Rainfall was recorded on 18 days of the month. The wettest day 
was Monday 26th with frequent heavy showers and strong winds, rain recorded being 23.876mm (0.94in). Total rainfall for the 
month was 98.552mm (3.88in) surprisingly only 0.78% above the months average. Night temperatures were 0.24°C below 
average, even so there were only 6 minor frosts. Day temperatures were up by 1.35°C, and sunshine hours were near the 
November average.

SELLINDGE WI

We all enjoyed our dinner meeting in December, where we exchanged cards and gifts.
Our next meeting is on Wednesday January 9th in the Durling Hall at 7.30pm, where our speaker for the evening will be Madaline, 
her subject will be ‘My life as a dressmaker’.  Competition letter ‘M’.  Teas – Anne and Jeanette.

GET  TOGETHER CLUB

The Get Together Club had their Christmas Dinner this year at The Black Horse, Monks Horton, which was excellent.
We arrived to a very warm welcome from Rita and Sara, the service was very good and the food was cooked to perfection.
The Committee and members wish to thank you all for making it a memorable and enjoyable day.
We also had a Christmas Party at our meeting in December, although a very cold day nearly all our members attended and it was
enjoyed by all.
Our next meeting is on Wednesday January 9th in the Durling Hall from 2.00pm to 4.00pm.  We meet on the second Wednesday 
of each month.  New members are very welcome and for information please contact the Secretary on 01303 813 454

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  www.sellindgeclub.co.uk

RACE NIGHT – Saturday 19th January 2012 -  £5 per person – Meal of Chicken and Leak Pie or Cottage Pie.
Call Steve in the Clubhouse on 01303 812437 for further details. 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL – From January 2013, membership for the club will be £2 per person.  If you would like to join, 
please either download a membership form from our website www.sellindgeclub.co.uk or pop into the Clubhouse. 

THE ANGEL CENTRE  www.angel-centre.co.uk

The Angel Centre will be at the Durling Hall on Wednesday January 23rd  with an Evening of Clairvoyance with Francis Stadden. 
7.30pm until 9.30pm £5 on Entrance: Inc: Refreshments.  For Information 01303 278 402 4



SELLINDGE GARDENERS' ASSOCIATION

The Gardeners rounded off 2012 with a very enjoyable Christmas Social for their December meeting. All those members present 
had a really good evening when they were able to get together with their friends - some old and new - and guests. Sadly some 
members were unable to attend due to ill health, and it is hoped that by the time this report is published they will all back on the 
road to recovery and good health. The Chairman thanked the Committee for all their hard work preparing the evening and closed 
the meeting by wishing everybody a very happy Christmas and a healthy, happy and prosperous New Year.
The next meeting in the Durling Room - on January 16th – will be a not too onerous Quiz arranged by Vera & Tony Orsbourne, 
and any non-members who would like to join in will be made most welcome. 
The Refreshment Hosts will be Betty (W-T) and John Francis.

On SATURDAY JANUARY 19th the Gardeners will be holding their ANNUAL JUMBLE SALE in the Village Hall. 
Items for sale may be left at the Hall from 9 am, but please no electrical items. Doors will open to the public at 2 pm.
Books, Cakes, Nearly New, Raffle, and Refreshments etc. will all be available. Entrance 20p.
In the meantime the Gardeners extend their best wishes for a 

VERY HAPPY, HEALTHY AND PROSPEROUS YEAR IN 2013 to all those in Sellindge and surrounding villages.

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB

The Ladies of the Sellindge Womens Wednesday Luncheon Club will be having their January Luncheon at The Dukes Head, 
Sellindge on Wednesday January 23rd meeting at 12 Noon  for 12.30pm luncheon.  Will members please let June Wales 01303 
814 676 – know by Wednesday January 16th if they’re joining the group.

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER

Christmas is over and we are now into a new year. Looking back what a wonderful year it was except for the weather, which was 
not so good. We enjoyed many goods events, The Royal Wedding, The Queens celebrations, and the Olympic games and 
finishing with the finals of The X factor and Come Dancing. Looking back at Sellindge Christians Together, we have had some 
wonderful services and times together and we have two good home groups which meet fortnightly through out the year. We 
thank God that He has been with us and the whole village and we know that He will be with us all in 2013. Why not make a new 
years resolution to come and join with us on a Sunday morning - the first Sunday of each month in the Village Hall at 10.30am. 
No pressure and you will be made very welcome, in closing may I wish you all a 

Very happy and Peaceful 2013.     Mike

St MARY’S CHURCH

Cleaner required –
We need a cleaner for the New Year – hover and dusters supplied!  
Could you spare an hour or so per week?  Small remuneration!  
We also need help with the weekly flower arranging – flowers provided.  Would you like to ‘have a go’?
For information please phone 01303 812 205 

SERVICES AT St MARY's SELLINDGE FOR JANUARY

Sunday     6th 10.30am Village Praise in the Village Hall.
13th   9.30am Holy Communion at Monks Horton
20th   8.00am Holy Communion
27th 11.00am Holy Communion

SELLINDGE CHURCHES

By the time this is read many people may well be saying to one another, 'Thank goodness Christmas is over!' That will include
those who have been fully involved in the Church celebrations and those who have '... gone their merry way with hardly a glance 
to the heavens to imagine what Christmas is all about.' It is a sad reflection that we are all in a hurry when we should really be 
giving ourselves time to understand that the birth of Jesus is about God walking this Earth to show us by his example what love is 
all about. Whatever situation in which we find ourselves the birth of Christ gives us hope for the future, confirms the importance 
of giving and receiving love, and reminds us that the manger speaks of love - God's love that holds us together and gives meaning 
to our lives.

All good wishes for 2013. Dudley Shipton

Please let us know if we can help you in any way.             
Richard Le Rossignol (Priest in Charge) 01303 812 697        Dudley Shipton (Methodist Pastor)    01303 260 291

ITEMS FOR THE JANUARY 2013 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to 3 Meadow Grove (bottom of Barrow Hill) or e-
mail  nnwfursdon@aol.com        by 2200 hours (10pm) on SUNDAY 20th JANUARY 2013  together with a ‘contact’ name, 
address and / or telephone number (not for publication)  or phone 814 625 and I will collect

HAPPY NEW YEAR
5





WHAT’S ON AND WHERE IN JANUARY 2013
WEEKLY EVENTS

SUNDAY AEROBICS / STEP -- 10.00 -11.00am  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109
MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com    

PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com    
QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com
RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)       
BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time)
LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913

TUESDAY SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262
ZUMBA – 6.00pm Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 07921 661 548  
ZUMBA – 7.00pm – 8.00pm Sellindge Primary School      
LINE DANCING -- Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161
WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593  
BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274
ZUMBA – 6.00pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 07921 661 548 
TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635
AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109
TAI CHI FOR YOU - - 8.00pm – 9.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  -    **NEW**
SLIMMERS CLUB -- 7.00pm  Village Hall (Durling).

THURSDAY JOJINGLES – 10.30am to 11.15am Village Hall (Main) 01233 611 613  
LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098  **NEW**
LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 
LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161
BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437     

FRIDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593 
CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t)

MONDAY-FRIDAY-LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL 8.00am - 6.00pm Sellindge School 814 968
MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.30am - 12 Tues 8.30am - 4.00pm – 813 475
TUESDAY and FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am Friday 3pm to 5pm 813 271

*********MONTHLY**********
SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER – VILLAGE PRAISE – Sunday 6th 10.30am Village Praise at the Village Hall
IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 8th at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 840 214
PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 8th at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 813 372    Clerk 01233 720 392   
GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 9th  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454  
WOMANS INSTITUTE on Wednesday 9th   at 7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 812  205
BABY CLINIC on Mondays 14th 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616
GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  16th           7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) – 873 505 or  01843 597 710
WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB on Wednesday 23rd        12 Noon – 814 676 – Various venues
ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 23rd      7.30pm – 9.30pm –– Village Hall (Durling) – 278 402
SELLINDGE SEQUENCE DANCING on Saturday 26th   at 8.00pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815
BABY CLINIC on Mondays 28th      2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk in Clinic - - 812 616

SATURDAY 5th – TABLE TOP FAIR – VILLAGE HALL – 10am – 2pm

SATURDAY 19th – SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ JUMBLE SALE – VILLAGE HALL – 2pm
KCC Mobile Library  Mondays -10.20 – 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane, 10.55-11.25  am Greenfields lay – by.
Wednesday  9th & 23rd             -12.10 – 12.30pm Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction 12.35 – 12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill

               2.50 -   3.10 pm Lay by at the St Mary’s Church All times approx.
Doctors Surgery – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk Patient Participation Group – Vera Orsbourne – 812 237

Police PCSO Debbie Bishop – mob 07972004423  deborah.bishop@kent.pnn.police.uk    Emergency 999 – non emergency 101
============================================================================================ 

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS POOL  DARTS  CRICKET

SATURDAY 19th – RACE NIGHT
2013 Membership subscription due - £2.00 per person

Opening hours 5.00pm to 10.30pm Tues to Fri – 12 Noon to 11pm Sat - Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm
Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches should call 01303 812 437 from 5pm Tuesday to Sunday or by e-mailing 

club@sellindgeclub.co.uk   Fully licensed bar and catering available

Contact  Social Club for details on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall should please ring 07773 304 503 any day except 
Sunday and preferably no later than 2030 hours (8.30pm). Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing as soon as possible.  7




